
         The Minutes of the AGM Of PTA Meet held on 27th September,2024 

 

The Annual General Meeting of the Parents teachers’ association for the academic year 

2024-25 was conducted on Friday 27th September, 2024. 

➢ Ms. Rama Priya Sinha welcomed all the parents and invited the Guest Speaker 
Dr Shailendra to address the meeting. In his speech, Dr Shailendra highlighted 
the importance of ‘Vitality’ and ‘Energy’ in enriching the performance and 
personality development of the students.  

➢ Then Ms. Rama invited the Principal Dr. Sanjay Roy to take over the meeting. 
➢ Dr Roy thanked Dr Shailendra for his enlightening words and said that at 

Greenlawns, we pioneer not just to give good education but to create great 
individuals and wonderful citizens of the nation. Sir Roy stated that it is his dream 
that his students be emotionally balanced, physically fit and mentally stable.  
 

➢ Dr Roy began the meeting by congratulating Master Arnav Shinde of Std 10 for 
becoming the National Champion with a Gold Medal in Boxing in all the ICSE 
schools all over India. Sir Roy remembered this boy’s journey around two and a 
half years back when he used to do running events. Sir Roy motivated him for 
other events as well and today he has become an Under-17 champion in the field 
of Boxing. Sir Roy added further that it would be of no surprise to him if Arnav 
wins Medals in the Olympics representing India, in the coming future.  

➢ Dr Roy said that Arnav Shinde has recently won a Gold Medal in entire Mumbai 
DSO-Championship. He congratulated him once again and his parents, who have 
been the main credentials behind his success. 

➢ Dr Roy was proud to announce that Kian Desai of Std 8 has won a Gold Medal in 
the World Championship in Taekwondo.  

➢ Dr Roy went on to mention that Veeraj Nadar of Std 7 has won Gold Medals in 
Skating and Running. 

➢ Dr Roy thanked all the parents for believing in the school and handing over their 
children to us. He also thanked the teachers as he felt that without their support, 
achieving this would not have been possible.   

➢ Dr Roy went ahead to state that the last meeting was about the fee hike for the 
years 2025-26 and 2026-27 and that we have got a 100% approval for the same. 

➢ Dr Roy said that the Annual Concert would be held on 10th December, 2024 for 
which he requested parents to encourage children to participate in large numbers. 

➢ Dr Roy mentioned that there would be Career Counselling arranged for students 
of Std 8 and Std 10. While Std 8 children would be guided about their choice of 
subjects in Std 9 and Std 10, students of Std 10 would find it helpful in deciding 
which career they would pursue when they pass out Std 10. 

➢ Dr Roy announced that the Sports Day would be held on 16th December, 2024. 
➢ Apart from these events, Sir Roy requested the PTA to come up with Garba Night 

and Funfair events and make them as wonderful as usual. 
➢ Dr Roy stated that the school Edusprint app is updating to Edusprint Pro. Teachers 

would be sending the link for parents to download the same very soon. 



➢ In the end, Dr. Roy thanked Ms. Caroline and all the parents for their consistent 
support, be it in academics, in Sports or in whatever decision the school takes.  

            He thanked the Trustees and the Management without whom this entire show  

            would not run. He then asked the members to raise their question, if any. 

 

➢ Queries related to the dates of Annual Concert and Sports Day being very close 
to each other were raised. 
To this, Dr Roy replied that it depends on the availability of the ground and the 
availability of the auditorium. He mentioned that although he wanted to push the 
Sports Day a little more ahead, he couldn’t due to unavailability of the Sports 
Ground. He added that if there is any possibility regarding the same, he would 
surely let them know. 

➢ Regarding 2 Annual Days as was informed earlier, Dr Roy stated that again 
unavailability of the auditorium was the reason for not having the same. He said 
that Ravindra Natya Mandir was one of the options thought of but due to the 
ongoing renovation work over there as well, hosting 2 Annual days would not be 
possible this year. 

➢ Dr Roy ended the meeting by thanking everyone.  
➢ Ms Rama thanked Dr Caroline, Dr Roy, parents and the class teachers for their 

valuable time. 
 

 
 

   
 

 


